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BNJCA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2018 
 

South Pine Sports Association building, Brendale 
Monday 27th August, 2018 at 7.00 pm 

 

AGENDA 
 

President welcomes delegates and declares the meeting open 
 

• Apologies 
• Previous year’s Minutes 
• President’s Report 

• Treasurer’s Report 
• Draw Committee’s Report 
• Notices of Motion 
• Election of Office Bearers 

(a) Patron 
(b) President 
(c) Vice-President 
(d) Secretary 
(e) Treasurer 
(f) Committee 

• Appointment of Auditors 
• Election of Life Member (if any) 
• Affiliation fee for 2018-2019 

 

 
 

OFFICE BEARERS 2017-2018 
 

PATRON:       Keith Dudgeon 
PRESIDENT:      Ian Reeves 
VICE-PRESIDENT:     John Powell 
SECRETARY:      Bruce Boland  
TREASURER:      Tony Bath 
COMMITTEE PERSONS:     Robert Bailey 
        Steve Casey  
        Richard Clay 
        Michael Gregory 
        Laurie Hallam  
        Ian Rushton 
DIRECTOR OF COACHING    Aaron Mills 
MYCRICKET Co-ordinator    Ian Rushton 
ANSTEY- LA FRANTZ SHIELD Co-ordinator:  John Powell 
REEVESIE CUP Co-ordinator    John Powell 
CHAIRMAN, RULES SUB-COMMITTEE:   Geoff Cowles 
CHAIRMAN, DRAW SUB-COMMITTEE:   Bruce Boland 
U12 IAN HEALY CUP Co-ordinator   Steve Casey 

 

  



Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
Management Committee 2017-2018 

 
Back Row L to R: Richard Clay, Tony Bath, Steve Casey, Ian Rushton, Robert Bailey 

Front Row L to R: Laurie Hallam, Bruce Boland, John Powell, Ian Reeves, , Michael Gregory, Aaron Mills 
 
 

AFFILIATED CLUBS 
 

ALBANY CREEK CRICKET CLUB  
AMBROSE TREACY COLLEGE 

BALD HILLS LAWNTON LIONS CRICKET CLUB 
BURPENGARY CRICKET CLUB 

EVERTON DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB 
FERNY DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB 

MARIST COLLEGE ASHGROVE 

PINE RIVERS JUNIOR CRICKET CLUB 
REDCLIFFE CITY JUNIOR CRICKET CLUB 

SANDGATE-REDCLIFFE JUNIOR CRICKET CLUB 
ST. PATRICKS COLLEGE 

ST. PAULS SCHOOL 

THE LAKES CRICKET CLUB 
TOOMBUL DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB 

VALLEY DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB 
WILSTON-NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET CLUB 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

LIFE MEMBERS 
 

Life Membership awarded by BNJCA 
 

TONY BATH    2017 
JOHN POWELL    2016 

KEITH DUDGEON    2014 

STEVE CASEY    2013 
MICHAEL SKINNER    2009 

MICHAEL MAINHARDT   2008 
DAVID PHILP    2007 

BRYAN HESSEY *    2006 
BRUCE BOLAND    2005 

CECIL ANSTEY OAM *   2004 

BASIL WRIGHT    2003 
IAN REEVES OAM    2002 

ERROLD LA FRANTZ MBE *   2001 
* DECEASED 

Life Membership awarded prior to the inception of 

Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Inc. and 
recognised as Life Membership of BNJCA Inc.: 

 
RAY WONNACOTT* 1994 (BRISBANE NORTH EAST) 

JOHN MANSON 1994 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

GLYN NETTO 1993 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 
DAVID WALKER 1992 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

ROGER HARRIS* 1991 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 
RAE FINLAYSON 1990 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

ADRIAN PETRIE 1989 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 
 



 

Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association PAST COMMITTEES since the merger of Zones in 1998 
 

 
 

ATTENDANCE AT 2017-18 MANAGEMENT MEETINGS 
The list below shows Management Committee members attendance at the 9 meetings held during the year. 

 

Ian Reeves 9 Bruce Boland 8 Robert Bailey 7 Tony Bath 9 Richard Clay 5 

John Powell 7 Steve Casey 7 Glyn Netto 6 Ian Rushton 5 Michael Gregory 8 
 

ATTENDANCE AT 2017-18 DELEGATE MEETINGS 
All affiliated clubs are entitled to have 2 delegates at a meeting. Qld Cricket are invited to attend all meetings. 

The list below shows Committee members and clubs who were represented by at least 1 Delegate at the 8 meetings held during the year. 

 
President 5 Committee MG 5 Ambrose Treacy College 6 Marist College 0 St. Paul's School 7 
Vice President 6 Committee RB 7 Bald Hills Lawnton 6 Pine Rivers CC 6 The Lakes CC 8 
Secretary 6 Committee RC 5 Burpengary CC 8 Redcliffe City Cyclones 7 Toombul DCC 6 
Treasurer 8 Committee SC 7 Everton Comets 6 Sandgate-Redcliffe 8 Valleys DCC 8 
Committee IR 7 Qld Cricket rep 6 Ferny Fireballs 7 St. Patrick's College 0 Wilston-Norths 8 
Committee GN 6 Albany Creek CC 8       

 



 

President’s 2017-18 report 
 

 

Season 2016 -2017, sensational.  What a season for Brisbane North. It was a very 
special and innovative season with the introduction of girl’s cricket along with all the 
other successful events that took place. 
 
A newcomer elected to the Brisbane North Management committee for Season 2016-
2017 Robert Bailey arrived with a passion to introduce Girl’s Cricket as a separate 

competition, a stand-alone girl’s competition.  He organised Girl’s Cricket Camps prior to Christmas at 
three cricket centres and the camps were so successful that from there the participation numbers for the 
girls began to grow. 
 
So much so, that two competitions were introduced post-Christmas, a Girl’s 10-11 Age Group and a Girls 
12-13 Age Group.  These competitions turned out to be most successful and from these competitions two 
Brisbane North Girl’s Representative Teams were selected to play at Tingalpa in the Queensland Cricket 
organised Heat competition. 
 
We gained exposure for our activities in girls cricket on Channel TEN news and Cricket Australia 
commissioned a company named TheHUB to film a ‘Case Study’ on our girls competition which was 
broadcast worldwide.  Well done Robert Bailey. 
 
This brings me to say, nothing happens without volunteers. A huge, huge, thank you to all the people on 
our Management Committee who put up their hands and volunteer to do the required tasks to ensure the 
Brisbane North Cricket Association is operable and that all affiliated clubs participate in the competition.  
The Brisbane North Management Committee does probably 3/4 of its work before a single ball is bowled 
setting the competition up for the coming season.  Likewise at Club level also budgets are set, grounds are 
inspected, gear is bought, coaching programs are developed, nets are renovated, players are registered, 
teams are formed, coaches are appointed, training times are set, balls and equipment are checked, 
cleaned, purchased and assembled, coaches and managers meetings are organised - and all of this is 
done by wonderful people who have jobs and lives and families (and their own children) to take care of. 
Thank you to all, you are all an inspiration. 
 
In the lead up to the Representative part of the season the Under 14 Anstey La Frantz Shield was won by 
the Tigers and the Under 13 Reevesie Cup was won by the Thunder.  Our young cricketers strive to be 
selected to play in these competitions as they are a forerunner for Representative selection for Brisbane 
North.  Our Under 12s in Cairns and our Under 15s in Bundaberg both won the 2016 QJC State 
Championships.  Our Under 13 Development team in Ballina were declared joint winners in most unusual 
circumstances as the final was abandoned.  
 
Our long serving Committee man Glyn Netto has announced his retirement from the Brisbane North 
Management committee. We thank Glyn for his contribution to junior cricket over some 30 odd years.  
What a huge contribution Glyn. 
 
After many years we have found new accommodation that we can call home.  Commencing from this 
coming season we will share the new AFL building at Brendale and we look forward to a long and 
successful tenure at the new premises. 
 

 
Ian Reeves  
(Reevesie) 
PRESIDENT 

  



 

Draw Committee 2017-18 report 
 

Total player numbers for the whole season dropped a little this year from 3894 in 2015-16 to 
3519 in 2016-17. Clubs affiliated with BN stayed at 16. I have included a table after this report 
which shows our growth over the past 6 years from 2012 to 2017. 
 
The reduction in player numbers allowed us some breathing space in the draw and with the minor 
increase in oval numbers this year, it meant we were able to play most games on Saturday 
morning and again only had to have U14 played on Saturday afternoon. Thanks to Cricket 

Australia and Queensland Cricket for their financial assistance through grants of 1/3 of the cost, enabling the installation of 
3 new pitches at Strathpine West State School, Mango Hill State School and Bounty Boulevarde State School. We are also 
hoping for success in obtaining another oval through Burpengary Cricket Club and we are investigating possible access to 
the old Northstar ovals at Zillmere. 
 
I often get asked why we don’t play more games on Saturday afternoon and the reason is quite simple, no ovals.  District 
cricket, sub-district cricket, warehouse cricket and church cricket are all played on Saturday afternoon and the vast 
majority of ovals we use on Saturday morning are being used by these organisations in the afternoon. It is only State 
School ovals which are usually available and most of these are too small for older age groups. As mentioned earlier we 
were able to obtain some extra ovals this year. We got 3 ovals for Saturday morning use at Nudgee College, Boondall, an 
extra oval at Alf Shaw Park, Strathpine and two ovals at Jubilee Park, Ashgrove for girls use.  
 
We introduced an all-girls competition this year after Xmas with 10 teams participating in an U10-11 Ferling draw and 
U12-U13 Perry draw. We mainly used Jubilee Park and Kalinga Park for these games. The 2 separate competitions, Pre 
and Post Xmas, were run again this year as it has proven to enable an efficient progression from high participation 
numbers before Xmas to much lower numbers after Xmas. Fortunately we did not lose any time to rain this season but 
there was some time lost with the excessive heat in February. 
 
Clubs need to increase pressure on their officials to do the right thing by their players and enter game results and player 
stats into MyCricket in a timely manner. It has been constantly highlighted at every BNJCA meeting and is clearly stated in 
the rules that penalties apply for failure to comply with MyCricket statistics entry deadlines.  
 
Thank you to the many state schools who allowed us to use their grounds during the season. I would also like to express 
our appreciation for the continuing support from the Brisbane City Council, Moreton Bay Regional Council, the Warehouse 
Cricket Association, District Cricket Clubs north of the river and a number of private schools who all make ovals available 
for us to use.  BNJCA could not operate such a large competition without their assistance.   
 
Finally thanks to Steve Casey and Glyn Netto for their Draw assistance, Geoff Cowles for his input to the Rules, Ian 
Rushton for MyCricket support and my fellow committee members for their tolerance during the year.   

 
Bruce Boland,  
Chairman, Draw Committee 
 

 

 
  



 

Treasurer’s 2017-18 report 
 

The financial statements for the 2016/17 year record a net surplus of $31,940.  This was a good 
outcome as we had extra outlays over last year for Girls Cricket, increased Secretary payment, 
extra grants and a reduced registration fee amount, with less players signing on this year, giving 
us a substantial reduction in surplus. 
 
Net assets were $211,789 last year and they have increased to $243,857 as at 30 June 2017, 
providing a strong financial base for the future activities of the Association.  It is unknown what 
the future holds regarding oval costs at schools and possible future construction of more pitches 
and the Association needs to be in a position in which it will be able to support these activities and 
the all clubs. 

 

Player Fees & Club Affiliation fees 2017-18 
 

The player fees structure and amount was kept the same again this year and has not increased for the past 4 years. The 

Saturday player fee was set at $25 and the Super Six player fee was set at $17.50 per season/per player. The annual 
BNJCA club affiliation fee was again set at $1 per club. 
 

 
Tony Bath 
Treasurer 

 
Representative Cricket Chairman’s 2017-18 report 

 
Anstey La Frantz Shield Competition 
The Anstey La Frantz Shield continues to be a successful competition providing under 14 players 
with the opportunity to play competitive games in an environment that aims to replicate 
representative or senior grade cricket. 
 
Once again the competition has thrived on the hard work of those who have put their hand up to 
coach and manage the players.  Thanks goes to Mark Daldy (Tigers), Hamish Thompson (Lions), 
Dale Sherwood (Redbacks), Ray Brandt (Bushrangers) and their respective managers. 
 

As always we strive to keep this competition relevant to the under 14 age where it was targeted at its inception, and as in 
previous years its success has been best measured by its popularity amongst the players who participate. 
 

Reevesie Cup Competition 
The Reevesie Cup once again proved to be a successful competition providing under 13 players with the opportunity to play 
competitive games on turf wickets and press their claims for representative selection. 

 
The competition was well received as expected by the players with many stepping up to the challenge and providing an 
excellent opportunity for the selectors to have a look at these players in real game situations.  The balance of talent across 
four teams has proved to be quite good and based on this we will run the same format next season. 
 
A big thank you to Graham Clarke (Heat), Chris Mackie (Hurricanes), Aaron Mills (Scorchers), James Ireland (Thunder) and 
their respective managers for getting the boys prepared and also working with the requests of the selectors. 
 

 
 

John Powell 
Representative Cricket Chairman 

 
  



 

Grants Committee 2017-18 report 
 
Each year BNJCA provides grants to affiliated clubs, to assist in bringing new fields into use and ensuring that 
grounds that are used by the Zone, are kept in a safe and useable condition. The Grants Policy and 
application form are available for downloading from the website www.bnjca.org.au  
 

Grants approved this year totalled $2,000.00. The following grants were provided to affiliated clubs in 2017-18: 
 

17/02/18  South Pine Albany Creek Cricket Club   $2,000 
 

The Association successfully applied for a $40,000 grant to implement and expand Female Cricket in our area through training 
camps, school visits, special coaching and coach training. We also successfully applied for 2 smaller grants of $5,000 and $2,000 
for on-going development and support of girl’s cricket. 
 
The majority of the grant money flowed back to clubs who received $100 per new female player. There was also a significant 
amount of money spent on “Come and Play” camps held at a number of locations over the Zone. Free participation shirts and caps 
were distributed to each player and coaching staff were all paid for their time. 

 
Bruce Boland  
Chairman Grants Committee 
 

 
 

Clothing and Equipment Co-ordinator’s 2017-18 report  
 
This was the fourth year of use of the new clothing and equipment for 
representative cricket. The clothing incorporates the colours of the original 3 
amalgamated zones from which Brisbane North was formed, in the form of 3 
coloured lines, maroon, gold and blue, on the front of the shirt. 
 

My wife is very happy that we have a new storage facility at the SPSA grounds, Brendale and all 
the stock has now been moved from my home garage to this new area. This new storage garage 
now holds all our stock and other assets such as shade tents and all the historical papers for 
Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association. It has a security system and is should be sufficient for 
our needs for the foreseeable future. 
 
Unfortunately, the Association is still at a crossroads with Representative clothing, because Qld 
Cricket has now taken over the hosting of the U14 State championships in Brisbane and its new 
Talent Pathway for the U16 players means the U16 State Championships are no longer held. The 
larger sized clothing is now unused and the arrangement with Qld Cricket to supply our team with 

some clothing for the U14 carnival is on a year to year basis. 

 
Michael Gregory  
Clothing co-ordinator  

http://www.bnjca.org.au/


 

Grounds Coordinator’s 2017-18 report 
 

With Brisbane North team numbers seeming to have peaked last season, we had reduced numbers 
this year and a less critical need for grounds. There is however, still a need for Clubs in the inner 
Brisbane suburbs to investigate and acquire enough grounds to fulfil their needs. Clubs like Toombul, 
Everton, Albany Creek, Valleys and Wilston North have a very real ground shortage, compared to their 
player numbers requirements, meaning most games are not played at Home grounds. 
 

I wish to thank Valleys and Norths Seniors for the use of their two turf wickets each on Saturday mornings for BNJCA's use 
pre-Christmas when we desperately need wickets. 

 

Bruce Boland 

Grounds Coordinator 
 

 
 
  



 

Girl’s Cricket Co-ordinator 2017-18 report 
 

Season 2016-17 saw Brisbane North Junior Cricket to apply a new resolve and drive to the 
task of developing the numbers of girls participating in our Competitions.  A new portfolio for 
Girls Cricket was added to the Management structure in order to promote the initiative. This 
new approach was embodied by what some may regard as the rather ambitious goal of 
having 1 in 3 Junior Cricketers in Brisbane North being female by the year 2023.  
Throughout season 2016-17 Brisbane North succeeded in rapidly increasing its female 
participation numbers using a multifaceted approach characterised by the following: 
 

Girls Cricket Competition – Term 4, 2016 
In October 2016 players from 24 female players aged 10 to 12 from Valleys and Wilston-Norths came together to 
form the first All-Girls club based Cricket Competition in the history of Brisbane North.  Over 8 rounds from October 
until December these teams played some highly competitive games and showed significant development across this 
short competition. 
January All-Girls Cricket Camps – 17th – 19th January 2017 
In January of 2017 3 All-Girls Cricket Camps were held at Albany Creek, Sandgate and Valleys with a total of almost 
90 girls attending across the 3 sites.  Support was provided by Brisbane Heat Stars Jess Jonassen, Beth Mooney and 
Georgie Prestwidge with the Camps even attracting the attention of Channel TEN who attended and recorded a 
report that featured on the news that evening.  A unique assessment form and ‘cricket decathlon’ was used to 
engage parents and children alike and resulted in a significant number of girls from the camps choosing to register 
with clubs and join the Girls Cricket Competition.   
Girls Cricket Competition – Term 1, 2017 
The momentum generated through Brisbane Norths efforts and the success of the January Camps allowed the Girls 
Cricket Competition to be expanded in the second half of the season with players from Albany Creek, Ferny Districts, 
Sandgate, Wilston-Norths and Valleys forming both u10/11 and u12/13 Competitions.  In total 6 teams played in the 
u10/11 competition with 4 teams playing in the u12/13 competition for a total of 10 girls teams making it the largest 
All Girls club based Competition in the history of Queensland Cricket. 
Heat Girls Competition – Feb & Mar 2017 
In another first for Girls Cricket in Brisbane North 2 representative teams were formed to play in the Brisbane Heat 
Girls League at Tingalpa on Sunday mornings between February and March of 2017.  Both BNJCA teams competed 
well throughout the League with the A side dominating the Competition after making the required adjustments to the 
slightly different format. 
BNJCA Foundation Girls Cricket Ball – Mar 2017 
On Saturday the 25th of March 2017 we saw 165 girls, siblings and their parents attend the BNJCA Foundation Girls 
Cricket Ball to celebrate a successful inaugural all-girls cricket season at Broncos Leagues Club. It was attended by 
two HEAT players and they presented awards on the night. 
Girls Winter Training  
With planning already underway for Season 2017-18 and 
numerous girls keen to continue developing their cricket 
over the winter, Girls Training was created on Sunday 
mornings using the facilities of St Joseph’s Primary 
Bardon.  These sessions were well supported with 20 - 45 
very enthusiastic girls attending and enhanced with the 
use of bowling machines and a focus of skills evolution in 
a fun environment. 
Girls Training Camps 2018 
Organising is underway to hold training camps again next 
season As a part of their registration every girl who 
registers for the Girls 'Come & Play' programs in August 
and September will receive a free shirt and cap by 
BeastWear. We also hope to secure a grant to cover the 
costs of running these camps so that all girls attending will 
be at no cost to parents. 
Coaching courses 2017 
We have worked closely with Queensland Cricket to create a Girls Competition Community Coaching course, held 
over 2 weeks and will be based at Qld Cricket headquarters Albion with the 16th July being theory and the 23rd July 
forming a practical component. It is open to both males and females who wish to be part of the expansion of girls 
cricket in the Brisbane North region in 2017-18. Again we are working to make this course free of charge for 
Brisbane North participants. 
 

We hope to continue this expansion next season with involvement of more BN affiliated clubs, possible representative 
carnivals, more training initiatives and developing girl’s coaches within the clubs. 

 

Robert Bailey 
Girls Cricket Co-ordinator  



 

       Passing of Brisbane North Members in 2017-18 
 
 
 

Raymond Wonnacott 
 

Ray passed away peacefully 5th of November, 2017 Aged 81 years 

 
Ray entered cricket in 1980 with an U9 player and coached at North Star Sports 
Club, Zillmere for thirteen years.  He was appointed Director of Junior Cricket at 
North Star in 1983.   
 
He managed Brisbane North representative teams from 1984 to 1987.  Brisbane 
North East Junior Cricket Association awarded him Life Membership in 1994, and 
on the restructure and amalgamation of Zone 1 & Zone 2 in 1998, life 
membership was recognised for the new Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
 

Ray was elected Secretary of Brisbane North in 1998 and held that office until 2012.  He served as 
Assistant Coordinator for U16 State Championships from 1998 to 2008.  He was awarded the Australian 
Sports Medal in 2000. 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

Roger Harris 
(born 7 July 1931 died 6 September 2017) 

 
Life Member Queensland Cricket 
Life Member Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
Life Member Northern Suburbs District Cricket Club 
 
Roger was not only a Life Member of the Valley-Norths Zone 2 Juniors but also 
Patron of the Zone till it became Brisbane Norths 
 
Roger was a ‘Long Term’ Member of the Wanderers (Qld) Club and toured 
regularly with the Wanderers on its Annual Tours of Rural Queensland and 
Northern NSW 
 
Norths club legend and stalwart Roger Harris with Robin "Horse" Pascoe are 
synonymous with North's cricket and its success through the 70s until now. 
 
Roger lived for the club; with a strong focus on mentoring young players and 

players from the bush. He undertook every volunteer job at Norths and was the cement behind Norths and 
many players’ successes. His passing is a great loss to Norths and the entire cricket community. 

 
  



 

 

 
BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION 

 
2015-16 Annual General Meeting Minutes 

 
Monday 29th August 2016 

 

  
LOCATION:   Kedron Wavell Services Club 

Hamilton Rd, Chermside 
MEETING OPENED:  7.08pm 
PRESENT:  
COMMITTEE    
Ian Reeves John Powell Bruce Boland Glyn Netto 

Tony Bath Ian Rushton   
Patron Keith Dudgeon   
QLD CRICKET 
VISITORS 

Graham Power 
Bryan Hadden 

Matt Walter  
Michael Gregory 

Haidee Birkett 
Robert Bailey 

CLUBS    
Albany Creek Steve Casey 

Peter Cook 
Nick Thomas 

Ambrose Treacy 
College 

Brett Henschell 
 

Bald Hills Lawnton Damon McGill Burpengary Aaron Mills 
Brian Williams 

Everton Shane Mills 
Blair Steele 

Ferny Laurie Hallam  

Marist College - Pine Rivers Richard Clay 
Dale Piasecki 

Redcliffe City Barry Smith Sandgate Redcliffe Scott Hawkins 

St Patricks - St Pauls Martin McDonald 
The Lakes CC Maurie Bloomfield Toombul John Martin 
Valleys Chris Zipf Wilston-North Graham Clarke 

Andrew Paddison 
APOLOGIES:  
Committee Steve Farley 

Allan Deacon 
QLD CRICKET Charles Evans 

Matt McEwan 
Ambrose Treacy 
College 

Dave Capra Bald Hills Lawnton Chris Cunningham 

Ferny Andrew Middleton Redcliffe City Darren Wheeler 
Sandgate Redcliffe Craig Brough St Pauls Andrew Stockdale 
The Lakes CC Heidi Clark   
Valleys    
 
PREVIOUS MINUTES: 

Read and Accepted    Moved:  Ian Reeves 
      Seconded: Barry Smith 
      CARRIED 
 
Business Arising from Previous Minutes:  
Nil 

 
ANNUAL REPORT: 
President’s Report 
Ian Reeves read his President’s report included in the Annual Report and thanked all affiliated clubs and the management 
committee for their work during the past season. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
As Allan Deacon was an apology for the meeting, Ian Reeves referred to the Auditor’s report in the Annual Report. The financial 
statements for the 2015/16 year, record a surplus of $64,898.  This is a creditable outcome for the Association and reflects an 
increasing fee base, good results for Ian Healy cup carnival and prudent management of expenditure.  Net assets increased to 
$211,917 at 30 June 2016 and are held in cash accounts with Suncorp and clothing stock on hand.  
  



 

 
Draw & Rules Committee Report 
Bruce Boland referred to his report in the Annual Report and thanked Glyn Netto for his Draw assistance, Geoff Cowles for his 
input to the Rules and his fellow committee members for their support during the year.   
 
Director of Coaching report 
2015/16 Representative Program 

• Reevesie Cup - Report included in the Annual Report 
• Anstey La Frantz - Report included in the Annual Report  
• Championships - Results included in the Annual Report 
• Development carnivals - Results included in the Annual Report 
• Bulls Rookie Challenge 

o 11 BN Players in the Burners team 
o Past BN player, Mitch Swepson worked with the team 

• Qld U/17 (BN Players) 
o Mitch Connolly 
o Will Prestwidge 

• Cricket Australia U/16 (BN Players) 
o Connor McFadyen 
o Conner Sully 

• Silver Rookies (BN Players) 
o Charli Knott o Neve Lynch o Laine Sutherland 
o Kirsten Davey o Sarah Lockhart o Zeldine Barnard 
o Jess Bradley o Lilly Mills o Mitch Pascoe 
o Nick McGill o Ryan Walker o Vidur Sehgal 
o Will Prestwidge o Jet Liebke  
o Will Sanders o Nick McPhee  

 
2016/17 Representative Program 

• U/12 • U/14 
o 160 Players attended the February trial o 126 players attended February trial 
o Players are selected for October trial days o Anstey La Frantz Shield teams are selected 

• U/13 • U/15 
o 153 players attended February trial o 80 players have been contacted about the 

upcoming trials 
o Reevesie Cup teams are selected o Impact Challenge is not available to BN 

anymore 
• Player Pathway 

o Information Evening on Wednesday September 14 at Aspley SHS. 
o Bronze Rookies players will be selected from the representative program to receive additional training as part of the 

Cricket Australia Rookie program 
Motion: To Accept all Reports 

     Moved:  Ian Reeves 
       Seconded: Laurie Hallam 
       CARRIED 
 
Patron’s Message 
Congratulations to BNJCA and Coaches for another successful junior cricket season. 
 
The passion and effort reflect the important role this committee has played in the achievements of Brisbane 
North over many years with an increase of nearly 140 teams since the introduction of the Super Six matches 
which commenced in 2011. 
 
This is a testament to the innovation of playing a mini form of cricket which has allowed players to form a love 
and understanding of the game at an early age. The success is evident by the overwhelming popularity and 
retention rate of children in this zone. 
 
There are exciting times ahead with the handover of the clubhouse at the Kalinga Park fields next season. To 
have your own headquarters is also a major achievement which has taken many hours of time and negotiation 
with Council. 
 
I wish the Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Committee all the best for another successful season. 
 
NOTICES OF MOTION: 
Nil  

  



 

 
ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS: 
Patron: Keith Dudgeon 
Ian Reeves is very happy to again propose Keith Dudgeon as Patron of Brisbane North Junior Cricket 
Association.  

   Moved:  Ian Reeves 
      Seconded: Bruce Boland 
All those in favour    CARRIED 
 
Management Committee: 
Ian Reeves handed control of the meeting over to John Powell. 
 
President: 
John Powell said Ian Reeves had nominated for the position of President of BNJCA on the prescribed form and 
by the set date.  As there were no other nominations he moved that Ian Reeves be elected as President. 

   Moved:  John Powell 
      Seconded: John Martin  
      CARRIED 
 
John handed control of the meeting back to the new President, Ian Reeves.  
 
Ian Reeves said that the following Management Committee nominations were made on the prescribed form by 
the set date.  Ian read out the names and position applied for: 
 
Vice-President: John Powell 
Secretary:  Bruce Boland 
Treasurer:  Tony Bath 
Committee:  Glyn Netto 
Ian Rushton 
Tony Bath 
Steve Casey 
Michael Gregory 
Robert Bailey 
 
As there were no other nominations he moved that all nominated persons be elected. 

Moved:  Ian Reeves 
      Seconded: Andrew Paddison 
      CARRIED 
 
Auditors: 
Tony Bath moved that Don Richards Chartered Accountants of 327 Gympie Rd, Strathpine, be appointed as 
auditors for 2016-17 

Moved:  Tony Bath 
      Seconded: John Powell 
      CARRIED 
 
ELECTION OF LIFE MEMBER: 
Life Membership is the greatest honour any Association can bestow upon a person.  Tonight the Management 
Committee is nominating John Powell for Life Membership of the Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
(BNJCA). 
 
John, or as we know him JP, spent the early years of the 2000s at Pine Rivers Cricket Club with his son Brad 
and was appointed to the position of Vice President in 2006.  Then, in 2007 he was elected to the position of 
President of Pine Rivers Junior Cricket Club.  During his 2 years of Presidency the Senior Club was going 
through some very tough times financially and JP to his credit along with his Junior committeemen, Adrian 
Raven and Richard Clay, managed to ensure the Senior body survived the hardship and got them back into a 
viable financial position that allowed them to survive. Also he worked very closely with The Lakes College and 
they fielded some combined teams with them in the BNJCA, helping them become established.  In season 2010 
- 2011 The Lakes Cricket Club became an affiliated BNJCA Club. During this period he was the Pine Rivers 
delegate to the BNJCA. 
 
In 2009 JP went to Ballina as the Manager of the Under 13 BNJCA Development team coached by “Reevesie” 
(myself) and he certainly enjoyed the week immensely.  Here is where the memories of the bus trip home from 
Ballina in January 2009 kick in.  He enjoyed the experience so much that he wanted to know what he would 
have to do to get involved in Coaching Representative teams in the future.  It was an enjoyable trip home, 
questions and more questions; JP wanted to know everything about BNJCA.  Having enjoyed the initial 
experience so much he continued to manage BN Representative teams through to the Under 16 team in 2011-
2012.  



 

 
During the time spent as a manager, in typical JP fashion, he not only acquired Coaching qualifications, 
culminating in his Level 2 Coaching Certificate, he also acquired valuable experience along the way by coaching 
club teams, Lords Taverners at Norths and was also involved in Senior Coaching at Northern Suburbs Cricket 
Club. He was appointed coach of the BNJCA Under 16 Championship team in December 2015 and they, under 
his tutelage, won the State title at the Queensland Junior Cricket State Championships.  
 
Well you would think that he was very busy doing all this Coaching and Managing teams, well he was. However 
at the same time all this was happening he was elected to the BNJCA Management Committee in 2011 and the 
following year 2012 he was elected as BNJCA Vice President, a position he still holds today. 
 
The Association is growing rapidly, 370 teams with playing numbers of 3,758 so there is much to do to ensure 
BNJCA operates effectively and JP in 2015 was given the task of restructuring the Management Committee and 
assigning portfolios to the committee members. This he has done very professionally and successfully, as is 
done in the business world.  JP has been designated the Director of Coaching portfolio which he has taken to 
with great gusto and energy. 
 
His most recent foray into Coaching was when he was approached by Queensland Cricket (QC) and asked to 
Coach one of the 4 teams of the QC Bulls Rookie Challenge in April 2016. 
 
JP is held in very high esteem and I am sure I am not alone when I say this as I believe his fellow 
committeemen also have total respect for him and for the passion that he brings to the association. 
 
He has a keen sense of humour and is quick witted with his repartee. As we know in our true Australian style, 
when we have so much respect for our colleagues, or should I say close friends, who I consider JP to be, then 
one designates a nick name, well I call him ‘the genius’ because that is exactly what he is and not only that but 
it is his passion that he brings in his quest to provide the best opportunities for our young cricketers.   
One could go on and on about his contribution to cricket and BNJCA but we would be here all night, so to 
finish, with his input to BNJCA, with an enormous amount of time and energy and his professionalism I give you 
our latest Life Member and deservedly so, John Powell. 
 
Ian Reeves nominated John Powell as a Life Member. 

Moved:  Ian Reeves 
      Seconded: Bruce Boland 
      CARRIED 
 
AFFILIATION FEES FOR 2016/17:  
Tony Bath moved that Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association set a yearly Club Affiliation fee of $1 per club. 
      Moved:   Tony Bath 
      Seconded: Bruce Boland 
      CARRIED 
 
 
 
MEETING CLOSED:  7.28 pm 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ian Reeves, President BNJCA  



 

 

Independent Audit Report July 2017 
To the Members of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Inc. 

 
Scope: 
 
I have audited the financial report, being a special purpose financial report, of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Inc. 
for the year ended 30th June 2017. The committee is responsible for the financial report and has determined that the 
accounting policies used are appropriate to meet the needs of the Associations Incorporation Act (Qld) and are appropriate to 
meet the needs of the members.  No opinion is expressed as to whether the accounting policies used are appropriate to the 
needs of the members. 
 
The financial report has been prepared for the purpose of fulfilling the requirements of the Associations Incorporation Act 1981 
(Qld) and the Association’s constitution.  I disclaim any assumption of responsibility for any reliance on this report or on the 
financial report to which it relates to any person other than the members, or for any purpose other for which it was prepared. 
 
My audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards.  My procedures included examination on a test 
basis, of evidence supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the financial report.  These procedures have been 
undertaken to form an opinion as to whether, in all material respects, the financial report is presented fairly in accordance with 
the accounting policies described in note 1 so as to present a view which is consistent with our understanding of the 
association’s financial position and performance from its operations.  These policies do not require the application of all 
accounting standards and other mandatory professional reporting requirements in Australia. 
 
The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis. 
 
Audit opinion: 
 
In my opinion the financial report of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Inc. presents a true and fair view of the financial 
position of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association as at 30th June 2017 and the results of its operations for the year then 
ended in accordance with Australian Accounting Standards and the Association Incorporations Act (QLD) 1981 as amended. 
 
Date: 30th July 2017     DON RICHARDS 

       Chartered Accountant 
6/327 Gympie Road 
STRATHPINE QLD 4500     D J RICHARDS – FCA 
 

 
BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION INC. 

 
STATEMENT BY MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE 

 
The Committee has determined that the Association is not a reporting entity and that this special purpose financial report should 
be prepared in accordance with the accounting policies outlined in Note 1 to the financial statements. 
 
In the opinion of the Committee the financial report as set out on pages 1 to 4: 
 
1. Presents a true and fair view of the financial position of the Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Inc. as at 30 June 

2017 and its performance for the year ended on that date. 
 
2. At the date of this statement, there are reasonable grounds to believe that the Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 

Inc. will be able to pay its debts as and when they fall due. 
 
This statement is signed for and on behalf of the Committee by: 

                            
Secretary...............................................................................  (Mr Bruce Boland) 

                             
Treasurer..............................................................................  (Mr Anthony Bath) 
 
Dated this 31st day of July 2017  



 

 

 
BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION INC. 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT 
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2017 

 
  



 

 

 
BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION INC. 

ASSETS AND LIABILITIES STATEMENT 
AS AT 30 JUNE 2017 

 

 
 

 

 
  



 

 

The accompanying notes form part of these financial statements. 

 
BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION INC. 

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2017 

 
The financial statements cover Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association as an individual entity.  Brisbane North Junior Cricket 
Association is a not-for-profit Association incorporated in Queensland under the Associations Incorporation Act (OLD) 1981 (as 
amended by the Associations Incorporation and Other Legislation Amendment Act (OLD) 2007) ('the Act'). 
 
The principal activities of the Association for the year ended 30 June 2017 were the administration of junior cricket in the north 
Brisbane region. 
 
The functional and presentation currency of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association is Australian dollars.  Comparatives are 
consistent with prior years, unless otherwise stated. 
 

1.    Basis of Preparation 
 

In the opinion of the Committee of Management, the Association is not a reporting entity since there are unlikely to exist 
users of the financial report who are not able to command the preparation of reports tailored so as to satisfy specifically 
all of their information needs.  These special purpose financial statements have been prepared to meet the reporting 
requirements of the Act. 
 
The financial statements have been prepared on an accruals basis and are based on historical costs modified, where 
applicable, by the measurement at fair value of selected non-current assets, financial assets and financial liabilities. 
 
Significant accounting policies adopted in the preparation of these financial statements are presented below and are 
consistent with prior reporting periods unless otherwise stated. 

 
2.    Summary of Significant Accounting Policies 
 

(a)  Income Tax 
The Association is exempt from income tax under Division 50 of the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997. 
 
(b)   Leases 
Lease payments for operating leases, where substantially all of the risks and benefits remain with the lessor, are charged 
as expenses on a straight-line basis over the life of the lease term. 
 
(c)  Revenue and other income 
Revenue is recognised when the amount of the revenue can be measured reliably, it is probable that economic benefits 
associated with the transaction will flow to the Association and specific criteria relating to the type of revenue as noted 
below, has been satisfied. 
 
Revenue is measured at the fair value of the consideration received or receivable and is presented net of returns, 
discounts and rebates. 
 
All revenue is stated net of the amount of goods and services tax (GST). 
 
Sale of goods 
Revenue is recognised on transfer of goods to the customer as this is deemed to be the point in time when risks and 
rewards are transferred and there is no longer any ownership or effective control over the goods. 
 
Donations 
Donations and bequests are recognised as revenue when received. 
 
Other Income 
Other income is recognised on an accruals basis when the Association is entitled to it 

 
(d)  Goods and Services Tax (GST) 
Revenues, expenses and assets are recognised net of the amount of GST, except where the amount of GST incurred is 
not recoverable from the Australian Tax Office.  In these circumstances, the GST is recognised as part of the cost of 
acquisition of the asset or as part of an item of the expense. Receivables and payables in the statement of assets and 
liabilities are shown inclusive of GST 
 
(e)  Inventories 
Inventories are measured at the lower of cost and net realisable value.  Cost of inventory is determined using the first-in-
first-out basis and is net of any rebates and discounts received 



 

 

 
(f)  Property, Plant and Equipment 
Each class of property, plant and equipment is carried at cost or fair value less, where applicable, any accumulated 
depreciation and impairment of losses. 
 
Items of property, plant and equipment acquired for nil or nominal consideration have been recorded at the acquisition 
date fair value. 
 
Depreciation 
Property, plant and equipment, excluding freehold land are depreciated on a reducing balance basis over the assets 
useful life to the Association, commencing when the asset is ready for use. 
 
Leased assets and leasehold improvements are amortised over the shorter or either the unexpired period of the lease or 
their estimated useful life. 
 
(g)  Cash and cash equivalents 
Cash and cash equivalents  comprises cash on hand, demand deposits and short-term investments which are readily 
convertible to known amounts of cash and which are subject to an insignificant risk of change in value. 
 
Bank overdrafts also form part of cash equivalents for the purpose of the statement of cash flows and are presented 
within current liabilities on the statement of assets and liabilities. 
 

3.    Cash and cash equivalents 
 2017 2016 

 $ $ 

 Cash at bank and in hand 211,248 184,255 

 211,248 184,255 

4.    Property, plant and equipment 
 2017 2016 

 $ $ 

 PLANT AND EQUIPMENT   

 Plant and equipment at cost 612 4,190 

 Accumulated depreciation 153 (4,190) 

 Total plant and equipment 459          0 

 Total property, plant and equipment 459          0 
 

5.    Member’s Funds – Change in Equity 
 
       Opening Balance Retained Earnings           211,917        147,019 
       Profit (Loss) for the year              31,940                  64,898 
       Closing Balance             243,857        211,917 
 

6.    Contingencies 
 
In the opinion of the Committee of Management, the Association did not have any contingencies at 30 June 2017. 
 
7.          Events Occurring After the Reporting Date 
 
The financial report was authorised for issue on 1 July 2017 by the Committee of Management. 
 
No matters or circumstances have arisen since the end of the financial year which significantly affected or may significantly 
affect the operations of the Association, the results of those operations or the state of affairs of the Association in future 
financial years. 
 
8.          Association Details 
 
The registered office of the association is:  

 
Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
6 Muir Court 
WARNER   OLD  4500  



 

 

 

 

 Former BRISBANE NORTH 
cricket players who have 

represented at 
FIRST CLASS or 

INTERNATIONAL LEVEL  

  Qld Aust Aust Aust 

Name  State T20 ODI Test 

Barsby Trevor  J. 1985    
Boyce Cameron  J 2010    

Bragg Murray  C. 2007    
Burns Joe 2011   2014 

Carew Paul  J. 1987    
Carseldine Lee  A. 1998    

Fitness Gavin  A. J. 1995    

Foley Geoff  I. 1990    
Hayden Matthew  L. 1991  1993 1994 

Hopes James  R. 2001  2005  
Jurgensen Shane  J. 1998    

Kerr Robbie  B. 1981  1985 1985 

Law Stuart  G. 1988  1994 1995 
Lynn Chris  A. 2010 2013   

Nash Brendan  P. 
(*representing West Indies) 

2001  2008* 2008* 

Nye Aaron  J. 2004    
Pascoe Matthew  D. 1999    

Renshaw Matthew 2015   2016 

Swepson Mitchell 2016    
Townsend Wade  J. 2009    

Wildermuth Jack 2015    
Williams Scott  B. 1991    

 

 
 

 
What a great moment for Ex BNJCA rep player Matt Renshaw - 184 in a test at the SCG  

 
 

  



 

 

 

 
 
Cricket is a game that owes much of its unique appeal to the fact that 
it should be played not only within its Laws but also within the Spirit of 
the Game. Any action which is seen to abuse this spirit causes injury to 
the game itself. The Spirit of the Game involves respect for: 

• Your opponents 
• Your own captain and team 
• The role of the umpires 
• The game's traditional values 

 

The BNJCA supports the Spirit of Cricket, as embodied in the preamble 
to the Laws of Cricket, in a tangible way, with a Spirit of Cricket Award. 

The Association accepts nominations from clubs for a player displaying the true spirit, traditions, and values of cricket. The 
player must be playing in a BNJCA competition. This award does not apply to adults. 
 
In order for a club to nominate a player, the action must be at the player’s instigation, not a result of an adult’s intervention. 
The nomination can come from anyone involved in the game; other players, umpire, coach or spectators, but must be made 
through the affiliated club of the nominating person. 
 

 

No nominations MET THE CRITERIA this year 

 

 

The Spirit of Cricket Award Past Winners 
 

Previous winners of this award are: 
 
 

2015-16 Harrison Drummond-Hills       Sandgate-Redcliffe 
 
2013-14 Adam BALL        Valleys 
 
2011-12 Jake MENOT        Valleys 
 
2009-10 Oliver RITCHIE       Valleys 
 
2005-06 Michael JONES       Wilston-Norths 
 
2004-05 Max CARIUS        Redcliffe City 
 
2003-04 James FORRESTER       Toombul 
 
2002-03 Dean WARREN       Everton 
 

 

 
  



 

 

2016-17 BNJCA State Championship results 
 

Under 12 Maroon to Rockhampton coached by Steve Casey - Winners!! 
Under 13 to Gold Coast coached by Reevesie - 3rd 
Under 14 to Northgate coached by Bryan Hadden - 2nd 
Under 15 Blue to Bundaberg coached by Col Wade - Winners!! 
Under 15 Maroon to Bundaberg coached by Greg Curtis - 9th 

 

The 2 State Championship shields won by Brisbane North this year 
 

 
 

    
U12 Championship shield     U12 Championship winning team 

 

 
 

   
U15 Championship shield       U15 Championship winning team 

 

 
  



 

 

2016 - 2017 BNJCA Championship Representative teams 
 

 
  



 

 

The following are the final placings at the Qld State Championships 
held 12th – 16th December 2016 

Under 12 QJC 

 
 

Under 13 QJC 

 
 

 
Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association were defeated by Gold Coast in the final.  



 

 

 
Under 15 QJC 

 
 
No Under 16 QJC State Championships are played anymore 

 

 
The U12 State Championship team receiving their medallions with Coach Steve Casey on the right. 

 

 
3 BNJCA rep players were selected in the Qld U12 school boys team to play in the 

national championships in Canberra -Hugh Weibgen, Jack Manly, Will Sheedy.  



 

 

2016-17 BNJCA Development teams results 
 

Under 12 Ian Healy cup - coached by Maurie Bloomfield - Blue team – 3rd    
Under 12 Ian Healy cup - coached by Laurie Hallam - White team – 7th  
Under 12 Ian Healy cup - coached by Chris Zipf – Maroon team - 4th 

Under 13 Ballina - coached by Ian Reeves – Joint Winners!!!! 
Under 13 Ipswich - coached by Richard Clay – 7th  
Under 14 Sunshine Coast - coached by Rob Hadden – Blue team  
Under 14 Sunshine Coast - coached by Hamish Thompson – Maroon team   

 
The BNJCA Development cap 

 

2016 - 17 BNJCA Development Representative teams 

 
  



 

 

 
 

 
Team bonding before the game begins at the Sunshine Coast carnival. 

 

 
Ian Healy giving a talk to the BNJCA Ian Healy cup U12 Blue development team 



 

 

The following are the final placings at the Development Carnivals 
held in January 2017 

 

The Ian Healy Cup 2017 
Won by SUNSHINE COAST 

 
This is played as an U12 Development Carnival organised by Albany Creek Cricket Club each year, 

hosted by Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association.  The past winners of the Ian Healy Cup: 
 

1999   Brisbane North Gold 2000   BEARS Gold  

2001   Beaudesert  2002   Beaudesert 

2003   Eastern Districts 2004   Redlands 
2005   Eastern Districts 2006   Brisbane North White 

2007   Brisbane North Blue 2008   Eastern Districts Gold 

2009   Brisbane North Blue  2010   Sunshine Coast  
2011   Cancelled due to rain 2012   Ipswich 

2013   Ipswich 2014   Ipswich 
2015   Brisbane North Maroon 2016   Eastern Districts Gold  

Under 12 Healy Cup 

 
 

 
The Ian Healy Cup winners Sunshine Coast with                     The 2017 winners – Sunshine Coast 

carnival organiser, Steve Casey (right) and 
BNJCA Secretary, Bruce Boland (left)  



 

 

 
Albany Creek Cricket Club participating in Pink Stumps Day 
 
 

 
A touch of class added by the All-Girl’s competition this year – 

cakes 
 
 

 
John Powell being presented with Life 
Membership of Brisbane North Junior Cricket 
Association by President, Ian Reeves 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
The U10-11 and U12-13 inaugural Girls rep teams that played in the Girl’s HEAT competition at Tingalpa.  

  



 

 

    
Ian Reeves presenting Hamish Thompson         Steve Casey from Albany Creek Cricket Club being 
with his Qld Cricket Young Volunteer of the         presented with his Brisbane North Volunteer of  
Year award.            the month award by QC’s Matt Walter 
 
 

  
Brisbane North Volunteer of the Month awards for Aaron Mills             And another volunteer award goes to  

from Burpengary Cricket Club and Robert Bailey from BNJCA             Barry Smith from Redcliffe City Cyclones 
Committee.   

  



 

 

 
 

U12 Championship team 

 

 
 

U12 Blue Development team 
  



 

 

 
 

U12 Maroon Development team 

 

 
 

U12 White Development team 

  



 

 

 

 
 

U13 Championship team 

 

 
 

U13 Ballina Development team 
 

  



 

 

 

 
 

U13 Ipswich Development team 

 

 
 

U14 Championship team 

 

  



 

 

 
 

U14 Blue Development team 

 

 
 

U14 Maroon Development team 

  



 

 

 

 
 

U15 Blue Championship team 

 

 
U15 Maroon Championship team 

 
  



 

 

The final placings at the Development Carnivals held in January 2017 ….cont’d 
 
Under 13 Ballina 

 
 
The Grand final was played between Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association and Sydney North Shore. 
The final game was abandoned and both teams declared joint winners. 

 

 
U13 Ballina Development team – joint winners of the carnival 



 

 

Under 13 Ipswich 

 
 

Under 14 Sunshine Coast 
 

 

 

 
 
A pause of reflection and respect at the U14 Development carnival on the 

Sunshine Coast by Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association and the 
BEARS for the passing of their teammate and fellow cricketer, 

 - Douglas Sherwood (left) 
 

  



 

 

 
 
 
 

U13 Reevesie Cup competition 2016-2017 

 

Reevesie Cup Winners – THUNDER 
Ian Reeves 
 

 

Team members  

 

Individual award winners 
 

Batting - Minimum of 2 innings and 50 runs 

Bowling - Minimum of 10 overs and 5 wickets 
 

 player name matches innings aggregate Not outs High score average 

Batting 
Aggregate 

Robbie Sanders 3 3 115 0 51 38.33 

Batting 
Average 

Jack Bampton 3 3 61 2 32* 61.00 

 
 player name matches wickets overs maidens runs average Best bowling 

Most 
Wickets 

Zac Trenerry 3 7 19.3 6 48 6.86 3/7 

Most 
Wickets 

Frederick Marshall 3 7 21.5 4 56 8.00 3/24 

Best 
Bowling 
Average 

Charlie Sims 3 6 27 7 38 6.33 3/7 

 

Special Achievements – 5 fors, Hat tricks, Centuries 
Player   Team  Opponents O M R W 
 
NIL  

Nicholas Glass 

Sam Ireland 

Aum Unager 

Baxter White 

Thomas Pfitzner 

Benjamin Buechler 

Robbie Sanders 

Jackson Hawley 

Charlie  Sims 

Kane Gibb 

Ryan Gordon 

Gus Dempsey 

Coach: James Ireland 



 

 

Top Performers Reevesie Cup 
 

Batting (minimum 50 runs, 3 innings) 

 

 
 

Bowling (minimum 3 wickets, 15 overs) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Reevesie cup winning team - Thunder 
  



 

 

U14 Anstey - La Frantz Shield 
2016-2017 competition results 

 

 
ALF Shield Winners – TIGERS 

 
    Errold La Frantz          Cec Anstey  

 
Team members  

 

 
Individual award winners 

 
Batting - Minimum of 2 innings and 50 runs 

Bowling - Minimum of 10 overs and 5 wickets 
 

 player name matches innings aggregate Not outs High score average 

Batting 
Aggregate 

Dominic Jones 3 3 115 0 47 38.33 

Batting 
Average 

Tyler Skelson 3 3 108 1 60 54.00 

 
 player name matches wickets overs maidens runs average Best bowling 

Most 
Wickets 

William Campbell 3 8 19 3 48 6.00 4/16 

Most 
Wickets 

Riley Cutting 3 8 20 3 83 10.38 3/9 

Best 
Bowling 
Average 

William Campbell 3 8 19 3 48 6.00 4/16 

 
Special Achievements – 5 fors, Hat tricks, Centuries 
Player   Team  Opponents Runs 
NIL 

 

  

William Campbell 

Maxwell Daldy 

Jack Hewson 

Dominic Jones 

Patrick Kelly 

Mason O'Sullivan 

Corey Eglington 

Reynhardt Smit 

Ethan Wilken 

Luke Wilmot 

Jack Wilson 

Danny Young 

Coach: Mark Daldy 



 

 

Top Performers Anstey La Frantz Shield 
 

Batting (minimum 50 runs, 3 innings) 

 
 

Bowling (minimum 3 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Anstey La Frantz winning team - TIGERS 
  



 

 

Champion Player Awards 2016-17 
 

In the Champion Player Award, the points were awarded as shown in the table below and were able to be 

tabulated straight from MyCricket player stats. It was obviously extremely important that the player stats are 

entered for every game otherwise a player may miss out on the award. A Trophy for each age group, from 11 to 
Open is awarded and their name is then added to the Perpetual Trophy for that age group. Both Pre-Xmas and 

Post-Xmas competitions had separate awards and there is a separate Perpetual Trophy for each age group. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Pre Xmas Champion Player winners 
 

 

 
  



 

 

Post Xmas Champion Player winners 

 

 
 

 
In the inaugural BNJCA girl’s competition, Abby Harris (left) won the bowling award and Genevieve Bond (right) 

won the batting award in the u12-13 Perry draw.  



 

 

Major Premiership Trophy winners 
 

 
Errold La Frantz Cup winners - Albany Creek Sea Hawks   46.17 pts - Open Forrest  

 
Bruce Boland Cup winners - Albany Creek Falcon Hawks 51.64 pts - U15 Simpson 

  
Glyn Netto Cup winners - Wilston North Blue   56.06 pts - U14 Harris 

 
Ray Wonnacott Cup winners - Wilston North Gold  59.10 pts - U13 Kerr   



 

 

Pre Xmas Premierships 2016 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 
Post Xmas Premierships – 2017 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Trophy night at Aspley State High School hall. 

  



 

 

2016-17 Individual Award winners 
Pre-Xmas 

Special notes - BYE games are not included for Brisbane North Statistics and Games which have not been 
correctly input into MyCricket with player’s names and full player statistics have not been included. 

 

U11 to Open Div must have a Batting minimum 150 runs and 4 innings  
 

 
 

U11 to Open Div must have a Bowling minimum 9 wickets and 15 overs bowled. 
 

 
  



 

 

2016-17 Individual Award winners 
Post-Xmas 

Special notes - BYE games are not included for Brisbane North Statistics and Games which have not been 
correctly input into MyCricket with player’s names and full player statistics have not been included. 

 

U11 to Open Div must have a Batting minimum 150 runs and 4 matches  
 

 
 

U11 to Open Div must have a Bowling minimum 8 wickets and 15 overs bowled. 
 

 
  



 

 

Honour Board Under 11 Pre Xmas Competitions 2016 (All Draws) 

 
*********************************************************** 

Honour Board Under 11 Post Xmas Competitions 2016 (All Draws) 

 
*********************************************************** 

Honour Board Under 12 Pre Xmas Competitions 2015 (All Draws) 

 
*********************************************************** 

Honour Board Under 12 Post Xmas Competitions 2016 (All Draws) 

 
  



 

 

*********************************************************** 
Honour Board Under 13 Pre Xmas Competitions 2015 (All Draws) 

 
*********************************************************** 

Honour Board Under 13 Post Xmas Competitions 2016 (All Draws) 

 
*********************************************************** 

Honour Board Under 14 Pre Xmas Competitions 2015 (All Draws) 

 
*********************************************************** 

Honour Board Under 14 Post Xmas Competitions 2016 (All Draws) 

  



 

 

 

*********************************************************** 
Honour Board U15 Pre Xmas Competition 2015 (All Draws) 

 
*********************************************************** 

Honour Board Under 15 Post Xmas Competitions 2016 (All Draws) 

 
*********************************************************** 

Honour Board Open Pre Xmas Competition 2015 (All Draws) 

 
********************************************************** 

Honour Board Open Post Xmas Competition 2016 (All Draws) 

 
***********************************************************  



 

 

Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
 

TOP Performers Under 11 PRE-XMAS Competition 2016 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 150 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 11 POST-XMAS Competition 2017 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 100 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
  



 

 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 12 PRE-XMAS Competition 2016 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 150 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
  



 

 

TOP Performers Under 12 POST-XMAS Competition 2017 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 100 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 13 PRE-XMAS Competition 2016 (All Draws) 
 
Batting (Minimum 150 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Kathy Casey one of the incredible  
support persons at Albany Creek Cricket 

 Club assisting in the Ian Healy Cup 
  



 

 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 13 POST-XMAS Competition 2017 (All Draws) 
 
Batting (Minimum 100 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 
Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 

 
TOP Performers Under 14 PRE-XMAS Competition 2016 (All Draws) 

 

Batting (Minimum 150 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
  



 

 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 14 POST-XMAS Competition 2017 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 100 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 
Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 15 PRE-XMAS Competition 2016 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 150 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Peter Cook from Albany Creek Cricket Club, 
organising the Ian Healy Cup sausage sizzle.  



 

 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 15 POST-XMAS Competition 2017 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 150 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

TOP Performers Open PRE-XMAS Competition 2016 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 150 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 

Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
  



 

 

 

TOP Performers Open POST-XMAS Competition 2017 (All Draws) 
 

Batting (Minimum 150 runs, 4 Innings) 

 
 
Bowling (Minimum 8 wickets, 15 overs) 

 
 

 
Ferny Fireballs team in the inaugural girls competition 2017. 

 

 
The Girls camp 'Come & Play' 2017 Jersey 

 

  



 

 

 
Left: The Lorikeets, one of the Valleys girl teams enjoying the 

Foundation Girls Ball with coach Robert Bailey, held at Broncos 

Leagues Club on 25 March 2017 
 

 

 
 

Right: Tess Cooper and Jemma Barsby from the  
HEAT, attended the Girls Foundation dinner. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Left: Girls participating in the 
Girls Only cricket camps in 

January 2017. They were held 

at Valleys, Albany Creek and 
Sandgate cricket club grounds 

and run by BNJCA. 
 

  



 

 

 
The Inaugural Girls Competition Participation medals presented to all  

players by Brisbane HEAT Players at the Foundation dinner. 
 

 
The first of the BNJCA Girls 'Come & Play' 2017 Jersey display units has been placed at Keith Dudgeon Cricket 
Specialists (photographed here with Michael Dudgeon). This exciting and colourful new jersey by BeastWear was 
'FREE' along with a cap to all Girls who Registered for the Girls 'Come & Play' Programs over August/September 
2017 at the 10 participating clubs across Brisbane North. 

  



 

 

 
The Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association wishes to acknowledge the Community Benefit Fund for 

their $40,000 grant from the “Get Out and Get Active” program. 
 

 
 

The Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association wishes to acknowledge Queensland Cricket for their 
$3,000 grant for their “Director of Coaching” program. 

 

 
The Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association wishes to acknowledge Cricket Australia for their $5,000 

grant for their “Growing Cricket for Girls” program. 
 

 
The Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association wishes to acknowledge the Brisbane City Council and 

Councillor David McLachlan for their $36,000 grant assistance in establishing 5 cricket pitches at Kalinga 
Park and in making parks available for our use. 

 

 
The Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association wishes to acknowledge the Moreton Bay Regional Council 

for their assistance in making parks available for our use. 
 



 

 

Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Affiliated Clubs 
 

 
  

   

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 


